District Attorney Avery Crump
P.O. Box 10769
Greensboro, NC 27404

Dear Honorable DA Crump,
Thank you for the steps you have taken on behalf of Guilford County residents living without driver’s licenses due to the inability to pay exorbitant fines and fees.  Traffic stops and indefinite driver’s license suspensions disproportionately affect people of color and people in poverty.  
There are approximately 35,000 people in Guilford County in this situation.  Their lives are continually impacted by having their driver’s licenses suspended indefinitely:  not being able to drive to jobs or to help their children and parents get to appointments, among other consequences.   In critical situations, they may have to drive without a license, risking further punishment. Statistics show that after a year of not being able to pay these fines and fees, it is extremely unlikely that the county will ever collect them.
Given the statistics, please consider expanding the criteria to waive fines and fees from 5 years and older to 2 years and older.  It is estimated by the Wilson Center for Science and Justice that thousands of additional people will be relieved from court debt with this change.
Our county really needs a mass motion for relief.  Individual’s licenses and lives can be restored sooner, and we will all benefit with more secure roads and an increase in the workforce. 
Yours truly,
YOUR NAME
YOUR ORGANIZATION(S)
YOUR ADDRESS

